
Nelson Mandela University's Construction Management Student Society (CMSS) in partnership with South
African Property Owners Association (SAPOA) held the second of what is now an annual golf day on
Thursday, 31 May 2018 at the Port Elizabeth Golf Club. The purpose of this event was to bring together
professionals from the construction industry, some of which are University alumni, in the sharing of
information, knowledge and experiences through a game of golf which is well known to be a sport that
advances networking opportunities and corporate entertainment. The purpose of this event was fully met
as students had the whole day in which to interact with professionals in an environment that is conducive to
such a purpose.

At the golf day 
Six of our students received sponsorship
to play the golf. The students were:
James Beale, Matthew Keogh, Bernitto
Julyan, Brendan Murphy, Nkosinathi
Mkansi and Jaques Smith. The day began
officially at 10 AM on the Thursday
morning. Our society was situated at the
sixth hole, where we had a gazebo and
played a game with golfers as they
arrived. We had prizes that the players
could win. The society awarded Leandre
Nel from GVK a prize for being the most
interactive professional, as per student
opinion. The day was proceeded by
dinner and an awards ceremony where
Matthew Keogh and James Beale won
4th place with 47 points overall. The
whole day concluded soon after this.


